
 
 
DATE: April 6, 2021 
TO: Citrus College Colleagues 
FROM: Geraldine M. Perri, Ph.D., Superintendent/President 
RE: Update: College Status – Summer and Fall 2021 
 
I hope this message finds you and your loved ones well. Thank you for your continued 
support as we continue to function in a predominately remote/online environment. I am 
so proud of the work everyone has done over the past year, and I am hopeful that the 
year ahead allows us all to return to some sense of normalcy. 
 
The college has developed a reopening plan based on an incremental return of classes 
and employees in accordance with the permitted activities at each tier level of the 
state’s “Blueprint for a Safer Economy,” as it pertains to institutes of higher education. 
Citrus College, along with all California community colleges, must follow the state’s 
blueprint. 
 
I am pleased to report that since conditions are improving in the state and, in particular, 
Los Angeles County, the college will begin to slowly and safely bring a limited number of 
academic programs and employees back to campus in the coming months. The 
phased-in return will adhere to state and county guidelines, as well as the college’s 
reopening plan, and will also follow strict safety protocols to ensure the safety of 
students and employees who will be accessing the campus. 
 
We will be phasing in a return of some classes and essential employees to campus on 
an incremental basis. However, most classes and support services will continue in a 
remote/online format for the summer and fall 2021 terms. At this time, the physical 
campus will remain closed to the general public and most employees will continue to 
work remotely. 
 
The health and safety of Citrus College students, faculty, staff and the broader 
community remain our top priority as we enter our 2021-2022 academic year. I sincerely 
thank you for your commitment to our students and to Citrus College, and for your 
continued flexibility during this unprecedented time. 

https://www.citruscollege.edu/covid19/Documents/memos/2021/03.08.2021s.pdf

